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September 9, 2025

The Honorable Brian Babin Chairman
The Honorable Zoe Lofgren, Ranking Member 
Committee on Science, Space, and Technology 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chairman Babin and Ranking Member Lofgren,

Hewlett Packard Enterprise (HPE) strongly endorses H.R. 5089, the 
Weather Research and Forecasting Innovation Reauthorization Act 
of 2025. Your dedicated Committee members and staff have worked 
diligently with stakeholders to build upon the successes of the 
Weather Act through this new legislation, and HPE wholeheartedly 
extends its support. We are sincerely grateful for your dedication to 
addressing critical national issues, such as weather forecasting 
improvement and technology innovation, and for your support of 
federal agencies, enabling them to forge stronger partnerships with 
the private sector. 

HPE works closely with NOAA to provide critical support through our 
expertise in supercomputing and artificial intelligence. We are proud 
to work with our federal partners to enable advanced computing and 
data services capability for numerical weather prediction. We are 
also working diligently on innovations in artificial intelligence and 
computer sciences to assist with the accuracy and timeliness of 
future prediction capabilities.  

HPE commends the Committee for its continued support of the 
Weather Act alongside the reauthorization and new programs 
introduced in H.R. 5089. We eagerly anticipate further progress on 
this legislation and endorse its passage. 

Sincerely, 

Shawn Vasell 
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